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St. John Lutheran Church 

Mission 
Statement    

St. John is a living 

witness to the love 

of God as shown in 

Jesus Christ. 

 We gather 

faithfully in His 

name to worship 

and praise Him; 

and we go forth in 

peace to share the 

Good News and to 

serve the world 

around us. 
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Advent is possibly the best time of the church year.  As a season it points both forward and 

back.  It points in a sense backwards – to the Jesus being born in Palestine about two thousand 

years ago.  It speaks to God, the timeless and eternal being born to a human mother, being a 

part of our reality and existence.  The story with Zechariah and Elizabeth, with Joseph and 

Mary, in the shadow of the Roman empire is a great one.  It is wonderful to hear about God 

breaking into human history to be with us. 

 

But Advent is also important because it points forward.  It reminds us that because God was 

born as a human, he is always with us and has brought us to be with him.  And Advent 

reminds us that Jesus promises to return.  So Advent doesn’t just point us backwards to how 

God was born among us – it also reminds us that Christ’s coming is the promise of all human 

history, that God will save us from all the powers of sin and death and bring us to a new life. 

 

It is great that Advent falls in December (occasionally in late November).  In the midst of our 

darkness that Jesus is the light of the world, the hope of the prophets, the promise of the ages.  

In the dark season, when the days are shorter, we are reminded of the one who is light for all, 

who promises that in his kingdom there will be no darkness and that light will always shine. 

 

What are your favorite Advent hymns?  What are your favorite hymns?  O Come, O Come 

Emmanuel?  The Angel Gabriel to Heaven Came?  What hymns in this period, with their often 

haunting melodies stick with you in later seasons.  This is the season that brought us the 

magnificat – perhaps the most famous song ever (what Mary sings after her cousin Elizabeth 

talks to her about bearing the Messiah). 

 

The promise of God’s love is told in Advent.  God breaks into our realm, into our history, and 

becomes incarnate in Mary.  It is the story of hope for all people and all time.  I look forward 

for you joining us in worship this Advent season. 

 

        Peace in Christ, 

        Pastor Mark 

 

Sisters and brothers in Christ,  

 

The office at St. John’s will be closed on December 25th and 26th for 
Christmas and January 1 for New Year’s Day. 



 

 

St. John Newsletter  Page 2 of 9 

 
  

 

Christmas Eve Services - 3:00 p.m. and 7:30 p.m.  
 

We will have two opportunities to celebrate the birth of the Savior on Christmas Eve. 

These services are some of the most joy filled of the year, filled with the word that 

God has been born among us and for us. The liturgy will be the same at both 

services, with candle lighting and the meal of salvation (communion) as we join with 

Christ around God's table. We hope that you can join us and invite friends to share in 

the joy of Jesus, born of Mary, come to redeem us from our sins. Christmas Eve is a 

great time to hear again the story of God's love for you and all creation.  

 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

 

Christmas Morning Worship - 10:00 a.m.  
 

Christmas morning celebrates the birth of Jesus in the world, celebrates the incarnate 

Word of God becoming flesh and dwelling among us. This is a more intimate service 

than Christmas Eve, a chance to say to sisters and brothers in Christ, Merry 

Christmas.  This is the day of Christ’s birth let us rejoice and be glad in it! 

 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

Lessons and Carols Service on Sunday 12/29 -  10:00 a.m.  
one service only that day,  (No Sunday School) 

 

We will be having one worship service on the 30th at 10:00 a.m. This service will be 

a service of lessons and carols as we celebrate the incarnation of Jesus among us and 

for us. We hope that you can join us, sing some of your favorite Christmas hymns 

and share in the joy of Christmas  

 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Set Up for Christmas  
 

December 22
nd

 after late church  

 

We will be setting up decorations for the season of Christmas after late church on the 

23rd. We need as many people as possible to help hang candles, decorate the tree, 

put up lights and prepare for the coming of the king of kings. This is a fun and 

festive afternoon, please give us a hand. 

 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Longest Night Service 

December 22
nd

 7:00 p.m. 
 

Sometimes, during the long nights of winter, when the world is celebrating, we don’t 

feel like it.  This service is sometimes called a blue Christmas service – it is for those 

for whom Christmas doesn’t feel like Christmas.  But we are promised that the 

people who walk in darkness have seen a great light.  This service is for those who 

grieve but still need reminded of the light of Christ’s love. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
It’s A Wonderful Life 
Showing 
 
This classic movie is 
showing at the Strand 
Theater in Zelienople from 
December 20 – 22

nd
.  If 

you are willing to venture 
into the city, the Regent 
Square Theater (1035 
South Braddock Avenue, 
Pittsburgh PA 15221) does 
a free showing from 
December 18

th
 – 22

nd
.  

They request that you 
bring a donation for the 
East End Food Bank (non 
perishable please). 
 
http://theaters.pittsburghart
s.org/its-wonderful-life 
 

 

http://theaters.pittsburgharts.org/its-wonderful-life
http://theaters.pittsburgharts.org/its-wonderful-life
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Angel Tree 

 
During this holiday season, we are sponsoring an 
Angel Tree for residents at Glade Run Lutheran 
Services in Zelienople. If you take a tag with a 
child’s name, please sign the sheet on the bulletin 
board and check your name off when you bring 
your gift for delivery. Do not wrap the gifts. They 
need to be placed in a gift bag with the tag 
attached to the outside. We hope you can find it in 
your heart to help those less fortunate during this 
holiday season. If you have any questions, contact 
Denise Hager. 

 
 
We are also collecting socks, underwear and 
toiletries for Glade Run Lutheran Services. Please 
place in the appropriate bins in the greeting area. 
Socks and underwear need to be adult sizes.  
The children prefer bikini or low ride for girls and 
boxers or boxer briefs for boys; low cut or no-show 
socks. 

 
 

Gingerbread House 
Decorating 

Saturday, December 7th – 10 
am to 1 pm 

Plan to attend the annual 
Gingerbread House Decorating 
Party! This is a great event for 
kids and adults alike. We hope 

you can join us! 

 

 
Women of Faith Christmas Program 

December 13 – 7 pm 
 
This is a family Christmas program at St. 
John’s and we invite all churches in the area 
to join us. Refreshments will be served and 
there is no charge to attend. 
Mark your calendar and attend this wonderful 
Christmas event. 

Worship Helpers 
There is a sign-up sheet in the 
greeting area for all who may be 
interested in being a lector (the 
person who reads the lessons on 
Sunday morning, a communion 
assistant (someone who shares 
the presence of Christ on 
Sunday morning), or an acolyte 
(the candle lighter who also 
assists with communion). Your 
help is requested, please 

consider signing up for services. 

Christmas Eve Worship… 
 
Is a great time to invite people to church.  If you have a friend 
who doesn’t have a church home, why not bring them to one 
of our Christmas Eve services? 
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The Brown Bag Bible 

Study will be moving to 

Mondays beginning on 

December 2
nd

 and 9
th

. 

We will be having lunch 

together and then 

studying scripture.  

On December 16
th

 we 

will be going to 

Brown Bag Bible Study - Every Monday - Lunch at 12:00 p.m., Bible Study at 12:30 

 
 

Springfield Grille (7001 

Crider Road, Mars PA 

16046) for our end of 

the year lunch.  This has 

become a Advent 

tradition for this group 

and we hope that you 

can join us for it – this 

can be a good way to 

meet some new folks. 

 

 

 

 

The Bible Miniseries – Learn the Basics of the 
Bible – For Beginners and Experts Alike 

 
Sundays at 9:15 a.m. in Pastor Mark’s Office 

 

One of the resolutions in the recent church-wide assembly was to 

continue connecting with the book of our faith, the Bible.  We will be 

watching “The Bible” miniseries to start.  As a part of that, our Adult 

Discussion Group will be meeting in Pastor Mark’s office on Sundays 

at 9:15 a.m.  We invite you to join us! 

 
 

 

Ladies Book Study 
For December we will meet on Monday, December 9

th
 at 7 pm to review and discuss 

a chapter.  Currently, we are reading “Bad Girls of the Bible” by Liz Curtis Higgs. 

Ten of the Bible’s best-known femme fatales parade across the pages with situations 

that are familiar and relevant even today. Please read the second chapter prior to the 

December meeting. 

 

Men’s Night Out 
Dynasty International Buffet 

 
Tuesday, December 4rd 

6:00 to 8:00 pm 
 

Changing things up a bit for December and 
will be meeting at the Dynasty International 

Buffet in Cranberry. 
 

Dynasty International Buffet is located 
In Cranberry Mall at 
20111 Rt. 19, #2A   

Cranberry Twp, PA 16066 
 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=R2Y59OXv3bxHwM&tbnid=RsJKAn2zdFgEKM:&ved=0CAgQjRwwAA&url=http://vanarsdaleelementary.digitalpta.com/2013/09/02/book-fair-volunteers-needed/&ei=xQ1DUvHjKIm-9QSfkoGgCA&psig=AFQjCNExjK6f1Kqi7mQ1Jku8CHEklsNoDg&ust=1380212549721892
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Lutheran basics – the Solae – Solae Scriptura (Scripture Alone) 
 

In the Reformation (which we will say began on October 31st 1517 with the 95 theses)  
Martin Luther and the other reformers spoke of solae (a Latin word meaning sole). These are ideas which 

they say are foundational to be Christian (certainly they are foundation for our faith). The solae that the 

Reformers spoke of principally were: grace alone, faith alone, scripture alone.  

 

Key Bible Verse – 2nd Timothy 3:16 - 17  
“All scripture is inspired by God and is useful for teaching, for reproof, for correction, and for training in 

righteousness, so that everyone who belongs to God may be proficient, equipped for every good work.”1* 

 

Scripture Alone  
This one requires a bit on conversation. In the Western Church, by the time that Luther was around (early 

1500’s) there were many things that were done because of tradition and church councils. Some of these 

things are still a part of the Roman Catholic Church today – eating fish and no other meat on Fridays or 

clerical celibacy (clergy marriage) carried over from the 10th and 13th centuries to today. These traditions are 

not based on the Bible but human tradition.  

Luther said, in the Smalcald Articles (written in 1537): “The Word of God – and no one else, not even an 

angel – should establish articles of faith.”  

 

This means that for matters of faith, Luther said that tradition, human government, history, laws, literature, 

music, sports, etc. does not compare to Scripture. Scripture is the sole source of authority on faith.  

 

Luther continually pointed people back to Scripture. He translated the Hebrew Bible and New Testament into 

German so that people could read what the Word of God said. He wanted them to be able to read and 

understand for themselves what it meant to be a Christian, rather than have a priest or monk be the sole 

interpreter of law and Scripture. Of course Luther believed that everyone would inevitable agree with him – 

but still – he felt that Scripture was foundational for our life.  

 

Now we live in a fantastic time of Bible translation** – there are numerous accurate translations that you can 

read, so that you can comprehend God’s Word and so that Scripture alone will form the foundation of faith. 

Today, folks often do not read enough – when was the last time your read the Bible? If it’s been a little while, 

the Gospel of Mark or Luke is a great place to start.*** 

 

 

 

 * A key question that Christian bodies come to in the interpretation of Scripture is what inspired by God 

means. Does that mean that the words are perfectly as intended? Or were the words inspired by God but had 

some human interference?  

** We have the choice of what we are looking for in a translation – do we translate for word meaning or 

sentence meaning, archaeologists are discovering older manuscripts and helping us to get a closer sense to the 

original Hebrew or Greek.  

*** Some people are also a big fan of John’s gospel (and Luther was one of them.) 
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Parsonage Christmas Party 
December 21st – 3:00 – 7:00 p.m. 
 
Every year, I invite folks into the parsonage for my annual Christmas party.  I like the chance to have the 
congregation to my home (and yours) for a great celebration of Christ being born into our hearts.  I started it 
earlier (so that folks who don’t like to drive after dark will be able to come).  I also have lots of food for dinner – 
so I will be sure to have enough for everyone. 
 
Thank you for inviting me to your homes over the year – this is my way to help return the favor.1 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
          
 
 
 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
       

                                            
 

Exercise Program 

 
In January, St. John’s will be having classes 
to benefit all ages and physical limitations. 
The program is designed to improve strength, 
flexibility, balance and overall health.  
Dates and time to be determined. Sign-up 
sheet in the greeting area or talk to Pastor 
Mark or Kim Richards. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Save the Date 
 

January 4 
 White Elephant Bingo 

 
January 5 

First Sunday Breakfast! 
 

January 6 
Epiphany 

 
January 25 
Movie Night 

 
 

 

 

 
 

White Elephant Bingo  
January 4 

4 pm – 7 pm 
 

Don’t Forget! Join us for an evening of 
Bingo and a Potluck Dinner. Bring a covered 
dish and a wrapped gift to trade.  Suggested 

value of gifts is around $5.  

Theology on Tap 
 

Third Wednesday of the Month  

8:00 pm - December 18
th

 

Men from Lutheran churches in our area will be gathering for fellowship and to speak on matters of faith 

and life.  We will meet at Domenico’s Restaurant in Cranberry which is located at Piazza Plaza 20550 Rt. 

19 N, Cranberry Twp., PA 16066.  (724) 776-6455. Invite a friend for theology and a great gathering. 
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Congregational Meeting Next 

Month 
 

January 26th – one service! 
 

The last Sunday of the January is our 
larger congregational meeting, when 
we review reports, vision for the year 
to come and vote on a budget. 

 

Congregational Meeting 
 
On December 8th we will have the first part of our 
congregational meeting – voting for the members 
of our vestry.  The slate of candidates is: 
 
Deacons: 
Returning: Sandy Hill, Frieda Carbo, Ruth Ann Tully and 
Erin Weaver 
Nominees: Anne Olescyski, Missy Kramer and Jan Leikauf 
 
Elders: 
Returning: Martha Ward, Sherry Davidson, Keith Cardinal 
And Jim Hopson 
Nominees: Kim Richards, Gretchen Baysek, Sally Foster 
 
Trustees: 
Returning: Jamie Weaver, David Knauff, Bob Davidson, John Tully 
Nominees: Erik Holm, Matt Claus, Zach Claus 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Breakfast ð Next Month January 5th 

@ 9:15 a.m. 
 

The first Sunday of each month we 
gather together for first breakfast.  We 
take this time for fellowship and to 
enjoy a meal together. 
During this Christmas season, it is 
even more important to celebrate and 
enjoy this time with each other.  
Please join us! 
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Help decorate the church for the Christmas season  by 
purchasing a Poinsettia plant.  

 
Deadline for placing your order is Sunday, December 8th.  Please pick up 

your flowers from the church on or by December 29th. 
 

Cost is $7.25 for each 6 1/2”, 3-5 blooms plant. 
Colors: Red, Pink, White, or Marble 

 

Name:  ________________________________________ 
 

      Number of Red    ____ @ $7.25  =  $_________ 
      Number of Pink   ____ @ $7.25  =  $_________ 
     Number of White ____ @ $7.25  =  $_________ 
   Number of Marble  ____  @ $7.25  =  $_________   

 
Total $ ____________ 

 

Please use this form to order. 
 Place payment in the offering plate  

 or mail to:  
St. John Lutheran Church 

 PO Box 411, Mars, PA  16046 
 

Make checks payable to:   St. John Lutheran Church 
Thank you! 
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December 

 BIRTHDAYS 
 

12/1  Dominic Cardinal  

12/2  Cindy Wills  

12/2  Ryan Evans 

12/4  Molly Fuchs  

12/4  Timothy Wolfe, Jr.  

12/6  Jacqueline Kennedy  

12/10  Wanda Weidner  

12/10  Aimee Wolfe  

12/11  Serafina Julio  

12/12  Beth McElhinny  

12/13  Reed McDonough  

12/18   Tess Bielo 

12/24  Christine Dishong  

12/25  James Hager  

12/26    James Hespenheide  

 

 

Pew Pads 
 

In an effort to get more 

visitors to use pew pads, 

to be more welcoming 

and to focus evangelism, 

as well as to make use of 

them for our annual 

reports, etc. Please sign 

the pads and pass them to 

your neighbors. 

 

 

We’re on the Web! 

See us at: 

http://www.stjohnchurchmars.org 

 

Worship Helpers for 

December 

Please look in the Greeting area for 

worship helper sign-up sheets for 

acolyte, usher or acolyte for any 

Sunday in December or January. 

 

Here are the folks signed up so far… 

 

Ushers 
  8:00 am    

10:30 am   Denise & Jim Hager 

 

Assisting Minister 
  8:00 am       Christine Dishong 

10:30 am      Sally Foster 


